
entergy 

RBG-48258 

October 5, 2023 

ATTN: Document Control Desk 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 

Subject: Notification of Readiness for Supplemental Inspection 

River Bend Station - Unit 1 
NRC Docket Nos. 50-458 
Renewed Facility Operating License No. NPF-47 

Philip Hansett 
Site Vice President 
River Bend Station 

225-381-437 4 

Reference: NRC letter to Entergy, "EA-23-055: River Bend Station - Final Significance 
Determination of a White Finding, Notice of Violation, and Follow-Up 
Assessment Letter; NRC Inspection Report 05000458/2023091," (ADAMS 
Accession No ML23187A639) dated July 20, 2023 

By letter dated July 20, 2023, the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) determined the 
performance at River Bend Station (RBS) to be within the Regulatory Response Column of the 
NRC's Action Matrix. 

In the referenced letter, the NRC announced its intent to conduct a supplemental inspection in 
accordance with Inspection Procedure 95001 following a notification of readiness from RBS. 
This letter serves as the notification of readiness for the NRC to perform the supplemental 
inspection at RBS. 

This document contains no commitments. Should you have any questions, please contact Mr. 
Randy Crawford, Regulatory Assurance Manager, at 225-381-4177. 

Respectfully, 

Philip Hansett 
PH/twf 

cc: NRC Region IV Regional Administrator - Region IV • 
NRC Senior Resident Inspector - River Bend Station 

Entergy Operations, Inc., 5485 Li.s. Highway 61 N. st. Francisville, 




